SAFETY COMMITTEE

Monday, April 30, 2007

ATTENDING:  Marsha Kelly (Chair), Naomi Kitajima, Scotty McDaniels, Ron Levine, John Vandercook, Mary Sullivan, Jim Williams, Hieu Nguyen, Sharon Berg

Absent: Patti Conens

Guest: Annette Stenger for Patti Conens

Marsha announced that this is National OSHA Week

The charge for this meeting was to explore how the safety committee can become more effective?

1. Update and publicize on-line information/services relating to emergency events ie.

· Illness and Injury Prevention

· Blood born pathogen (only training is being monitored for completion)

· First aid/CPR

How could we implement that all new employees review and make themselves aware of these policies and procedures?

· Suggested by Mary that competencies be met and documented by the time of annual evaluation.

· Ron, suggested using a check list that would be given to all new hires in their orientation packets – based on the honor system, they would return completed forms to verify they had read the material.

What issues do members of the committee have?

· Eric – several staff are having mosquito issues in fine arts areas.  Marsha said she would submit a work order.

· Marsha pointed out that there is a hot line available to reach her office and she will be sending info to supv and mgrs. to share with their areas.  She wanted everyone to be aware that X6229 is the extension to use to report safety issues -  goes directly to voicemail and is anonymous.  If the caller wants to leave their name they will be called back when work order completed.  Marsha will generate the work order and/or research all issues reported.  

· Eric – when there is a power outage it seems to be causing a delay in campus lighting not coming on at scheduled time.  Marsha will research to see if it isn’t just the computer timer not being updated with the time change. 

· Marsha emphasized that she depends on the campuses to call in safety issues so that she is made aware of issues.

· Eric – noted that there are no fire alarms with a direct access in the Admin Bldg.  No alarm to pull.  Are there any anywhere else?  Marsha will look into, but it was suggested that all alarms are under the control of a central station at Plant Services only.

· Eric – suggested that some stripes need to be painted in temp village to warn you there is footpath drop off near the International office.  Exact Location needs to be confirmed.

· Eric – complaints continue with excessive speed on the perimeter road.  Ron said radar will start in the Fall – will do a two week campaign prior to.  They will have two laser guns and officers are being trained now. He made an agreement that they would not start ticketing until the community was fully informed that radar would be added to traffic control.

· Eric – lights going along Bio/Health are dim making it difficult and unsafe walking towards lot 5.  Marsha asked for a specific location of lights.

· Eric – concern about the stop light at lot 4 – students are walking into traffic and not waiting for the light. 

· Naomi – having problems with Nextel phone can’t call out when she is in certain locations on campus.  She gets messages on phone and when she leaves they cue up but she does not receive until the end of the day.  Suggested we should explore a change in the phone system or can the receiver switch be moved from PE to a more centrally located area to facilitate better reception? Very concerned about it as a safety issue in not being able to communicate during an emergency.

· Ron’s responded that no matter what carrier you have you are going to have problems by virtue of where the towers are located.  We do not have control over tower sites.  There are many locations on campus that police also encounter problems and they have to move or step outside to get their phones to work as well.  Doesn’t seem to be a good solution. Moving the “receiver” should be explored.

· Noted that Carmen deals with phone contracts and should speak with her to see if there is any room for negotiations on tower locations.

· Mary – requested help with better regulation of airflow in Henson Center?  Perhaps they need to reset the timers to accommodate weekend events or is it due to the system being off line with the construction?  Marsha will put in a work order.

· Mary – A student was injured while closing off the high dive grate which is used to keep people off the diving boards.  As you climb the ladder there is a grate you have to lift over your head.  She suggested that a handle be installed to assist in lifting the heavy grate.  Appears to be an unsafe design.

· Mary - as you head from library between S8 and S9 there is a tree root that is raised – causing a trip hazard.  Marsha will initiate a work order.

Naomi – pointed out that guidelines for CPR & Heimlich maneuver have changed and would like us to standardize people to the new procedures.  What thoughts do people have to facilitate that?  

· Suggested that we do it during Opening Day?  

· Would be good to have bldg. monitors and if trained they would be more comfortable to take on that responsibility.  College/district would have to pay for training. 

· Need a corps of people CPR certified and available to assist in an emergency. Training is 4 hours for CPR and 1 hour first aid. Cost $45 per person.

· Pandemic alert preparedness is needed. 

· Eric – suggested that an AED (Auto external defibrillator machine) needed to be located in or near the admin bldg.  Marsha looking for a legal opinion on the new law about availability to CCs as it is geared for health clubs presently and not aimed at schools.  She thinks however, the way around that would be that the offerings of wellness classes that we already have would be in line the “health club” requisite.   Cost and training are the major issues and the machine needs to be serviced on a monthly basis.  How are we going to get people to take on the responsibility?  

· Ron – our police are trained and AEDs are in process of being installed in all patrol cars. 

· Naomi - Would like to see the safety committee make a proposal that both campuses explore gathering a corps of reps to be trained in CPR and first aid, pandemic and campus violence training every year. 

The meeting was adjourned.

Annette Stenger

Guest Secretary

Safety Committee

